
September-October 2020                        Founded  1885                                 Phone Number  610-373-3982 

Club Hours 
          Monday:           Closed      
          Tuesday:          Closed     
          Wednesday:     5:00-10pm      (Kitchen opens 5:00) 
          Thursday:         5:00-11pm      (Kitchen opens 5:00) 
          Friday:               5:00-11pm     (Kitchen opens 5:00) 
          Saturday           5:00-10pm     (Kitchen opens 5:00) 
          Sunday          Closed    
 
 Reading Liederkranz 

President’s Message 

German Singing and Sport Society OUR 135th ANNIVERSARY YEAR 

           CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

    

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     

September and October events are listed. The clubhouse 
is still closed due to being renovated. We will have our 
events in the grove until we can welcome you inside. 
Check the Website at www.readingliederkranz.com for 
updates. Thank you for your support of our summer en-
tertainment and dining in the grove! Your cooperation has 
helped us survive in this difficult time! 
 
~ Bryn Weckel, Reading Liederkranz Newsletter Coord. 

If you are not receiving the email blast, 
contact info@readingliederkranz.com and 
ask to receive it.  
  
SEPTEMBER 
Sept 2     Yappy Hour               5-9:00pm 
Sept 2     German Language Class  6-7:00pm 
Sept 4     Joe Kroboth Band                         6-9:00pm 
Sept 5      Teacher’s Pet Band   7-10:00pm 
Sept 8      Board/General Membership Meeting   
      6:30/7:00pm 
Sept 9      Yappy Hour              5-9:00pm 
Sept 9      Stammtisch Group                         6-7:00pm 
Sept 11    Kermit in the Haus                         6-9:00pm  
Sept 12    Club Closed– Private Event 
Sept 16    Yappy Hour   5-9:00pm 
Sept 18    The Adlers Duo    6-9:00pm 
Sept 19    Millhouse Trio   7-10:00pm                 
Sept 23    Yappy Hour   5-9:00pm 
Sept 25     Kermit in the Haus     6-9:00pm 
Sept 26     Hannah Violet Trio              7-10:00pm 

Sept 30- Oct 3           Wedding Feast  
 of King Ludwig and Princess Therese  

 

What a year!!!!! 
It seems like it’s hard to plan for tomorrow when we do not even 
know what today will bring. 

You probably heard from the rumor mill that Oktober-
fest  will not be happening in Munich and now even our great 
feast with thousands of attendees is canceled. But fear not- we 
are having a feast anyway -the original celebration of the Wed-
ding feast of Prince Ludwig and Princess Therese.  Starting 
Wednesday, September 30th and lasting 4 days through Satur-
day, October 3rd the feast will continue on a much limited 
scale.  Only 250 total guests, volunteers and band members com-
bined will be allowed each day in the grove according to current 
state guidelines,  
  The committee that was planning for the Oktoberfest 
party has  planned a wedding for Saturday,  and other events 
each night.  See more details in this newsletter.  There will be 
Music every night with ALEX MEIXNER on Friday night. The 
Grove will be open from 5-10 pm each day. 

Attendance will be controlled by advanced ticket 
sales.  The sooner you buy your tickets the better chance you 
have for seats near the stage, Every seat will be occupied and we 
should be able to get everyone under the cover of the pavilion 
while maintaining state mandated table distancing.   So go on 
line to purchase your tickets today or stop by the club during 
open hours.   
 MASKS must be worn when not seated at your ta-
ble, NO EXCEPTIONS. While seated at your table masks can be 
removed.  Also, there is NO SMOKING while under the pavilion. 
You can go out onto the grass area to smoke where tables are 
set up. 

The ticket cost includes parking on the grounds, (no 
buses this year), entrance to the grove, fantastic set dinner 
choices and each night a bit different - and of course music, mu-
sic, music! Keep in mind, this is a fund raiser for the club to help 
out our financial situation until the restrictions are over. Be pre-
pared for a really special event! See you at the club! 

       Mike Feeney, President 



OCTOBER: 
 
Oct 7     German Language Class        6-7:00pm 
Oct 9     Kermit in the Haus                                  6-9:00pm 
Oct 10   Club Closed- Private Event 
Oct 13    Board of Directors Meeting                    6:30pm 
Oct 14    Stammtisch Group          6-7:00pm 
Oct 16    Joe Kroboth                                            6-9:00pm 
Oct 17    By Request with Bobby Kreutz               7-10:00pm 
Oct 22    Thirsty Thursday                                     5-10:00pm 
Oct 23    Kermit in the Haus           6-9:00pm 
Oct 24    Club Closed-Private Event 
Oct 28    Trivia Night                                              7-9:00pm 
Oct 30    Kermit in the Haus           6-9:00pm 

Oct 31    Happy Halloween!                                      

    Bobby Newton and 3 The Hard Way      7-10:00pm 
 

Dear Members, 
We are still looking for volunteers to help out, especially in the Kitchen. You can sign up online on the Reading 
Liederkranz website or contact me at the numbers below. Also, other club volunteers might be calling you to 
help out. Ingrid Weil and Bryn Weckel have been helping out with calls. If you would like to volunteer specifi-
cally for the special October Wedding Feast, call Elaine Riegel at 610-777-0007.  
Thank you! 
 
Linda Allmendinger, Volunteer Coordinator    E-mail - lallmen505@aol.com.      Phone - 610-326-4455. 
Bryn Weckel—brynlen@aol.com 
Ingrid Weil– missingrid73@gmail.com 

Wedding of Prince Ludwig and Princess Therese 

 Ticket Information   
 

                              Wed 9/30, Thur 10/1, & Sat 10/3 - $65.00 pp 

                                               Thur 10/2 - $75.00 pp 

Two ticket limit per Members. This will be a member only event but will 
open tickets to our friends at our neighbor clubs. Order your tickets early!

  
 

Tickets can be purchased Online or at the Club. All online orders will have $2.00 

added to cover online fees. If purchasing at the Club, you must provide your 

Name and Dinner and Dessert options. Make sure to keep your receipt! All online 

orders will receive a fulfillment email once processed to bring with you to the 

Club. 
 

Last date to purchase tickets is Friday, September 18th, 2020. 

 

See more on this event in this newsletter, and at www.readingliederkranz.com  

      Condolences go out to 
the friends and families of  
        Ruth Epler  and  

             Lisbeth Nestler  
     who recently passed away.  
Ruth was a longtime member 
and Past President of the Ladies 
Auxiliary. Lisbeth had the dis-
tinction of being our oldest mem-
ber, passing away at the young 
age of 106.  We will miss you. 

mailto:lallmen505@aol.com


LADIES 
AUXILIARY 

READING 
LIEDERKRANZ 
SINGERS 

GERMANIA 
SOCCER 

G.T.V. 
EDELWEISS 

DIVISION REPORTS 

The ladies have been in contact by email/texting, and recently a luncheon meeting 

(reserved, at this writing, but still uncertain), to begin planning our fall schedule.  Like all 

organizations, everything is still rather uncertain due to COVID19, but we are praying for 

the best improvements and a somewhat normal situation into 2021.  Please check your 

weekly email blasts that are sent to members every Tuesday morning.  If you are not 

signed up for “This Week at the LK”, please register on our website or let us know to get 

help in doing so.  There you can remain up to date as to what is happening on a more 

accurate timeframe, as this newsletter is prepared 6 weeks before events are happening, 

and alot can change in those weeks.  We all wish, hope, and pray that our members are 

staying safe, and that we will see you soon.  Our next meeting date will be noted via 

email/text/ or phone call to our members.    

Eagle Mt. home is proud of the work being done by its volunteers and the 

improvements that we’ve accomplished already. Since we will probably 

not be inside until at least October, it is our hope that members will con-

tinue to support us with their donations and participation in our club 

events.  

Eagle Mt. Home, a strong supporter of the Reading Liederkranz, is asking 

you to consider a donation to the Reading Liederkranz for building and 

general expenses, or as a memorial to a loved one. You may want to con-

sider a donation to the club in honor of Karl “Fritz” Allmendinger who is 

being honored this year as “President Emeritus” for all his years of service 

and dedication to the club 

The Singers have met on ZOOM to get in a little practice, since we can’t get 

together right now. Hopefully by the time we are fully into Autumn, things 

will change and we can be together again. Just remember, everything will 

be better if you just ‘keep a song in your heart!” 

 

 

Germania will begin its 10 game schedule playing a different team every week with 

a possible game August 30 against a local team. Jim Dietrich in Muhlenberg is our 

home field. We will have 5 home games there. Though the league has decreased by 

a team or two, the overall strength of our league is very good and we have very 

competitive games over the last several years. Four games basically tied at the top 

of each division. There will be no playoffs this year, but it is expected that under 

this format we will have fewer unplayed games. Germania has been a strong sup-

porter of the Liederkranz since its beginning in 1926. 

    EAGLES’   
    MT. HOME 

Hello GTV Edelweiss and Reading Liederkranz fans! Well, what a year we are having so 

far with this Pandemic. We hope that this is finding everyone healthy.  GTV has been 

enjoying the time off but at the same time missing the dancing and fellowship of every-

one.  We would like to thank everyone who attended our Frontier Feast. Even with the 

restrictions that were in place, everyone still had a great time.  At this time the dancers 

are still called off but we look forward to seeing everyone at the club when we can.  

Speaking of the club, the Reading Liederkranz needs everyone now more than ever -  

with volunteers all the way to spending an evening there and having a meal.  So come 

on out and support your club. As always, see you on the dance floor.   



WILLKOMMEN 

 NEW MEMBERS OF THE READING LIEDERKRANZ 
                AS OF JUNE AND JULY,  2020 

Heather Bard    Brian Holmes   Tim Schell 
Daniel Billings   Cindy Manning  Daniel Scrobe 
Jillian Blatt    Lucas Messner  Adam Snyder 
Michelle Burns   David Musser   Allison Soellner 
Scott Burns    Gail Musser   Christian Soellner 
John Dutcher    Holly Reber-Billings Denise Strohmayr 
George Gadebusch  Helene Reeser  Barbara Swavely 
Francine Gery    Johnny Rodriguez  Kevin Swavely 
Thomas Gery    Irene Ruffe   Ray Swisher 
William Haubrich   Robert Ruffe   Kristin Thomas 
   
    READING LIEDERKRANZ BY-LAWS UPDATE 
 
The Board of Directors of the Reading Liederkranz introduced the amended By-Laws at the July Gen-
eral Membership meeting.  They are available on the website and at the club for member review.  As 
per the current By-Laws, there will be discussions of the By-Laws at two consecutive General Member-
ship Meetings.  At the third General Membership Meeting, they will be voted on.  
 

        LADIES AUXILIARY FUNDRAISER NOV 14 

The ladies annual Holiday Fashion Show and Luncheon is still a question. Due to the COVID-19 pan-
demic, we are considering all options. We have reserved this date for a possible fundraising event but 
cannot give you more information than that at this time. Please check your email blast or the website 
for details. Thank you. 
 

Judi Eshelman, Ladies’ Auxiliary President 

 Rosemary Barker                                      9/21 
 Joe & Joann Marnell       9/21 
 Ginny Stricek                                           11/21 

   
 
Our stuffing date for the next bimonthly newsletter 
(November-December) is Wednesday, October 21 at 9AM. 
      All are welcome!  
                      Questions?? 
                     Contact Bryn Weckel at   
610-926-3731  or e-mail:  brynlen@aol.com 
 

 

 
Oscar & Angela Smith   11/20 
Peter & Eloise Schmelzer                       1/21 
Gerald & Janet Trate                 1/21 
Eleanor Kurtz                  3/21 
Linda Bordic                                          3/21 
Fay Yentsch                                              4/21 
Brenda Dugan                                           5/21 
Fritz & Linda Allmendinger                      5/21 
Joel & Melissa Strohecker                       6/21 
Jeff & Judi Eshelman                               6/21 
Len & Bryn Weckel                  6/21 
Susan Shuler                                             9/21 

NEWSLETTER PATRONS 
For $20 a year you can be listed as a Patron in our newsletter and help defray printing costs.  
Donations can be sent to the club C/O Bryn Weckel.  The address is PO Box 4338, Reading, PA 19606-
4338. Be sure to write “Newsletter Patron” on the envelope. 



           TRAVEL NEWS 
 
Hello, travelers!  So sorry our travel plans have been interrupted in 2020, but at this 

writing, we are still scheduled for our Connecticut River Valley Trip to the Mystic Seaport 

area on October 6-8th.  The trip has a waiting list, as we cannot take the normal number of 

travelers via motor coach to fill the bus during these trying times.   All protocol mandated 

by states to and from travel destinations is being followed, and if changes must be made as the weeks unfold, 

those registered will be notified.  You will also be notified if we choose to hold a pre-trip meeting outdoors in 

our grove about two weeks prior to the trip.  Then we will discuss the itinerary, meeting time for departure, and 

all necessary precautions for the trip.  If you have questions or concerns, please contact our travel coordinator, 

Cherylene Shollenberger, at 484-336-7857 or sholley3@aol.com.  Also, please register for our weekly members’ 

email list where you will see the trip listed and/or any changes to note in a more timely fashion.  That email is 

sent to members every Tuesday morning.  I remain confident and optimistic that we may be able to travel to-

gether in October, and schedule our next adventure for August-September 2021.  Thank you for traveling with 

us!    GUTE REISE!  

                 SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS 2020 

 

Sarah Gechter is the daughter of club member Sharon Gechter.   She is a graduate 
of Wyomissing Area High School.  Her extensive list of activities includes All Ameri-
can United Nations International Travel Team, Girl Scout Ambassador, Wyomissing 
Drama Club, Varsity Volleyball, National Honor Society, Chorale, Pennsylvania Gov-
ernor's School of Global and International Studies.   She is a volunteer with Opportu-
nity House, Safe Berks, Salvation Army, Wood to Wonderful, Encore, Appalachian 

          Service Project.   She is is also an employee at Dosie Dough.  She will be attending    
  George Washington University to major in International Relations.  
 
 

Ty Reinert is the son of club members Marianne and Doug Reinert.  Ty is involved as 
a youth group leader, Sunday school choir leader and various church mission pro-
jects.  He is a member of Daniel Boone  concert choir, Tri-M Music Honor Society, 
various theater plays and musicals, and National Honor society.  He has served as 
both president and secretary of FBLA.  He is a member of the robotics club and went 
to 2 state competitions.  He also attended the National Agri-Science Summit. He has 
been a 4-H camp counselor, and a youth representative to the Berks Co 4-H develop-
ment committee.  He will be attending York College of Pennsylvania and majoring in 
either business or education.  

                 Congratulations, Sarah and Ty! 
 

   GROUNDS CLEANUP 
 

Are you looking to increase your daily exercise, get outside into healthy fresh 
air...all while remaining safe and socially distanced with outdoor work...please 

contact the Grounds Trustee.  No experience necessary.  We need your help to keep the club 
moving forward, NOW MORE THAN EVER.  There is a lot of work to be done...and we NEED 
your help.  Projects can be tailored to match your individual or family comfort level during the 
declared state health emergency.  We have not scheduled large cleanup days...as in the 
past...due to the pandemic...so we are looking for individuals or families that want to help in a 
healthy manner.  Please consider helping YOUR club!  Thank you.  

mailto:sholley3@aol.com


Reading Liederkranz 2021 Membership Renewal 
 

A reminder to all members that in order for your membership to remain current, your 2021 membership renewal is 
due no later than December 31, 2020.  We thank all of our members for promptly renewing their membership.  
You may renew your membership at any time at the club by filling out a Renewal Slip.  Please see a member of 
the staff or an officer to receive a renewal slip.  Members may also mail in their dues with the Renewal Slip be-
low.  We thank you for your continued membership and patronage of the club.  If you have already renewed 
your membership, please disregard this notice. 
 
In order to reduce membership card and payment issues we will be attaching “2021” stickers to your membership 
card at the time of renewal.  If you have already paid your 2021 dues, please contact me about getting your 
sticker.  More details will be available on the Reading Liederkranz web site, via the weekly E-Blast, and in the 
newsletter. 
 
As you know the club was closed during the Covid-19 epidemic and many events were canceled. However, many 
Officers, Trustees, and members were busy making much needed improvements and updates to the club.  The 
Grove and Biergarten were thoroughly cleaned.  The outside bar received a much needed face lift.  The floor in-
side the club was reinforced and leveled.  New live floral arrangements were placed by the Club entrance and 
throughout the Grove. 
 
Finally, we again wish to thank all the members that donate to the annual Building Fund.  Your generosity pays 
for needed maintenance repairs at the club.  This past year the club has gotten new doors, a new pavilion for the 
chicken cooking area, parking lot, and tree work.  By utilizing volunteer labor whenever possible, we are able to 
stretch these dollars and accomplish many things.   We THANK every member who contributes to this fund. 
 
We thank you for your continued support of the club and hope you renew your membership and continue to be a 
part of the Reading Liederkranz family.  We look forward to seeing you at our many exciting events throughout 
the upcoming year.   PROST! 
 

 
 
 
 

Mailing Address:  P. O. Box 4338, Reading, PA 19606-4338 
Please mail your renewal to the attention of the Financial Secretary 

 
Please clip and return with your renewal payment of $25.00, made payable to the Reading Liederkranz 
 
Name(s) __________________________________________________________________________________   
 
Address _______________________________________ City _______________ State _____     Zip _________ 
 
Payment Amount _______________ 
 
Method of Payment:   Cash ________   Check No. ________   Credit Card Order _____ 
Credit Card payments accepted only at the club. 
 
I also wish to contribute to the Reading Liederkranz Building Fund.   
 
Suggested donation levels: $5    $10    $25    $50    $100    Other:  $   
Donor recognition occurs annually in the newsletter.   
You may also direct your donation to in memory of a loved one, or remain anonymous. 
 
Received by: ______________________________________________  Date: _________ 



  FRIDAY AND SATURDAY MUSIC AND DINNER 

          Gate and the bar will open at 5:00 

              Kitchen opens at 5:00 

 Cover charge and Music Times as listed 
                       More information at www.readingliederkranz.com 
 

Friday, September 4—Joe Kroboth 

Music 6-9 pm    $5 Cover Members and Guests 

 
 
  

        Saturday, September 5—Teacher’s Pet 

      Music 7-10pm     $5 Cover Members and Guests  

 
 

Friday, September 11—Kermit 

Music 6-9 pm      No Cover Charge 

     
 
 

     
Friday, September 18—Adlers Duo 

Music 6-9 pm      $5 Cover– Members and Guests 

      
 

    

   Saturday, September 19—Millhouse Trio 
                Music 7-10pm     $5 Cover Members and Guests 
 
 

 

Friday, September 25—Kermit 

Music 6-9 pm    No Cover Charge     

 

 

 

 

    

Saturday, September 26—Hannah Violet Trio 
                Music 7-10pm     $5 Cover Members and Guests 



        FRIDAY AND SATURDAY MUSIC AND DINNER 

                Gate and the bar will open at 5:00 
                                  Kitchen opens at 5:00 

                            Cover charge and Music Times as listed 
                  More information at www.readingliederkranz.com 
 
 
Friday, October 9—Kermit 

Music 6-9 pm      No Cover Charge 

                
 
       
Friday, October 16—Joe kroboth 

Music 6-9 pm      $5 Cover Charge 

 
 
 
  Saturday, October 17—By Request with Bobby Kreutz 

          Music 7-10pm     $5 Cover Members and Guests 

 

 

 

 

Friday, October 23 and 30—Kermit 

Music 6-9 pm      No Cover Charge 

                
 

 

 

 

Saturday, October 31—Bobby Newton with 3 The Hard Way 

Music 7-10pm     $5 Cover Members and Guests 

  

Please remember all events are sub-
ject to change due to COVID-19 
guidelines from the state. We appre-
ciate your cooperation in trying to 
provide you with quality entertain-
ment and enjoyable experiences. 



                    ELECTION 2020 
The By-Laws of the Reading Liederkranz require us to list the members of the 
Nominations for Election Committee in the August newsletter. The Committee for 
2020 is:  

  
           Jeff Bryan, Chair 
         Mike Borst 
         Joan Yoder 
 
 FOLLOWING IS THE CURRENT SLATE OF OFFICERS   
 

                     
         
 
President     Mike Feeney             
President Emeritus   Karl “Fritz” Allmendinger   
2nd VP     Mark Gotthelf     
3rd VP `    Ingrid Weil              
Financial Secretary   Mike Miller              
Treasurer     Dieter Czerny     
Assistant Treasurer          
Recording Secretary    Suzanne Miller     
Bar Trustee             Jon Linton     
House Trustee     Rolf Duerr     
Grounds Trustee    Joe Pettyjohn     
Kitchen Trustee     Donna Matuch     
Trustee at Large    Rick Dillinger 
Oktoberfest Chairman   Mark Hinkle 
 
All Trustees have one more year to serve 
 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Anyone who wishes to run for an office must get a letter or email of intent to : 
Jeff Bryan, 241 Atlantic Ave., Sinking Spring, PA 19608 or email  
jeffbryan@fortna.com by Monday, October 5, 2020 OR attend the September 8 
General Membership Meeting to be nominated. 
 
 
NOTE:  The next newsletter will have the ballot with all nominations as it will be 
voted on at the November Membership meeting.  
 
 
 



It’s That Time of Year….. 

Message About Oktoberfest To the membership: 

it is time to inform you about Oktoberfest  Due to the current pandemic, Oktoberfest as we know it must be 
postponed until 2021. Currently and in the foreseeable future, large crowds are not permitted. Hopefully by 
next Oktoberfest, the situation with the pandemic will have improved greatly and Oktoberfest can be held 
as normal. In the meantime, we have bands booked for 4 evenings during this time. I am sure many mem-
bers have heard of a tentative plan to have fundraising nights with entertainment in lieu of Oktoberfest. 
There will be more information to share in the coming days but we are planning on having four nights enter-
tainment food and drink. Presale tickets will be required for entry. Tickets will only be offered to Members, 
however a member may purchase one additional ticket for a guest. The evenings will be September 30th 
through October 3rd. Let it be known to all that whatever rules are in affect for the state of Pennsylvania, 
they will be strictly adhered to. Also, face masks will be required. No face mask, no entry. Face masks will 
be required when not seated at a table. No exceptions. We will be limited to a maximum crowd of 250 peo-
ple per evening, which includes all employees and volunteers. Again, more information will be available in 
the near future. The club has always used this event as an excellent source of Revenue. In a nutshell it's 
our biggest fundraiser every year. Without this source of funds, maintaining our club as we know it will be 
extremely difficult. As long as rules do not change dramatically, we are going to make the best out of a less
-than-ideal situation. Lemonade out of lemons. Volunteers will be needed and will receive entry and a meal 
for the evening that they volunteer. Please contact Elaine Riegel to volunteer at 610-777-0007.  I ask all to 
remember that at this time, our club needs our support. We recently have had our 135th anniversary cele-
bration. The next I35 years begins now. It begins with our support. It begins with a fundraiser under trying 
circumstances. It begins with you! Thank you!  

Mark Hinkle, Oktoberfest Chairman  



First Oktoberfest Celebration - Wed 9/30 - Sat 10/3 

FOR THIS YEAR’S ANNUAL CELEBRATION IN THE FALL, WE ARE GOING TO CELEBRATE THE 

FIRST OKTOBERFEST, THE WEDDING OF PRINCE LUDWIG OF BAVARIA AND PRINCESS 

THERESE OF SAXE-HILDBURGHAUSEN IN 1810. THE TWO WERE MARRIED ON OCTOBER 

12TH AND WE WILL BE HOSTING OUR WEDDING PARTY ON WED SEPT 30TH TO SAT OCT 

3RD. 

Tickets will include admission, parking, dinner, and entertainment. We will have live music each. Oktoberfest 

is a major fundraiser for the Club as it helps cover expenses through the year and provides support through 

the Winter. Now this support is needed more than ever as we continue our recovery from being closed for three 

months and need to look at the rest of 2020. 

With the current restriction to 250 people for outdoor events, we have to set ticket prices to cover expenses to 

put on this year’s celebration in October. We will be limiting tickets to around 200 for Members Only and we 

ask all visitors to be over 21. These club hosted events will be similar to going out on a date with dinner, drinks, 

parking, and entertainment (Movies, Theatre, or Concert). 

 

Each night we will serve a choice of two options for dinner and each will come with butter 
and roll. (See choices below) The Outside Kitchen will also have a select menu of appetizers, 
snacks, and desserts available for purchase. Our Outside Bar will be open and stay tuned 
for our beer selection for the festivities.  

    SCHEDULE OF ACTIVITIES 

          GROVE OPENS 5-10 EACH NIGHT 

Wed 9/30 - Their First Date and Introduction - We are going to kickoff our Okto-
berfest celebration with the first date. It is said Prince Ludwig first met Princess 
Therese and her sister in December 1809. At the time of their meeting, Bavaria was 
an ally of Napoleonic France and Saxe-Hildurghausen was a smaller part of Napo-
leon’s Confederation of the Rhine. Our Dinner 
options for Wednesday will be either pan-fried 
Schnitzel w/ Potato Salad and Sauerkraut or 
1/2 Rotisserie Chicken w/ Potato Salad and 
Corn on the Cob. 

                 DAVE KLINE  
AND THE MOUNTAINFOLK BAND 



Thur 10/1 - Their Engagement - Our second night will highlight their engage-
ment. Ludwig’s father, King Maximilian I Joseph, had to request permission from 
Emperor Napoleon for his son to marry Therese. This proved not to be a prob-
lem as the King was one of Napoleon’s closest allies. Ludwig, on the other 
hand, detested Napoleon. Their engagement was announced on February 12th 
1810 and was celebrated in Bavaria. Our Dinner options for Thursday will be ei-
ther Goulashl w/ Noodles and Potato Salad or 1/2 Rotis-
serie Chicken w/ Potato Salad and Corn on the Cob.  

MIKE SURRAT AND THE CONTINENTALS   

Fri 10/2 - Their Wedding - Friday Night is going to be our version of October 12th 
1810. Their engagement was only 10 months long and was a little earlier then Ludwig 
had wanted. He would liked to have waited until the beginning of the following year but 
feared Napoleon would marry him to a French candidate. This prompted him to marry 
in October. It proved to be a good choice as his bride’s and father-in-law’s birthdays 
were around the same time and it allowed the party to be a long one. Our Dinner op-
tions for Friday will be either Roast Pork w/ Potato Salad and 
Red Cabbage or 1/2 Rotisserie Chicken w/ Potato Salad and 
Corn on the Cob.  

        ALEX MEIXNER BAND   

Sat 10/3 The Banquet - Our last night will be a feast to remember. Before and after 
the Wedding, the people of Bavaria celebrated the union of Ludwig and Therese out-
side the gates of Munich. The celebration was organized and partially funded by the 
3rd Class of the Bavarian National Guard. There were balls, performances, parties, 
and the famous horse race created by Franz Baumgartner and Andreas Michael 
Dall’Armi. This turned out to be a huge success and helped Bavaria and King Joseph 
welcome their new acquisitions in Swabia and Franconia 
from Napoleon as well as recently annexed territory in 
Tyrol. Our Dinner options for Saturday will be either Brat 
Platter (Brat and Krainer) w/ Potato Salad and Sauer-
kraut or 1/2 Rotisserie Chicken w/ 

            BAVARSKI  

Stay tuned for more details to come. All plans are subject to change and will be informed quickly 

to guest. Current CDC and State Guideline will be followed. Masks will be required to enter and 

must be worn when not seated. 



      

 

 

 

         

        Germania  Soccer   
           Since 1926 
                                                                                                                           
     Over-40                                  
     Over– 50    
 
      Affiliated with         

   EPSA, USASA,  
and US SOCCER                

  
              Pres.– Len Weckel 
         Secretary-  Bryn Weckel                          
          Treasurer– Carin Stunz 

      ERNST LICHT 
Embroidery and Imports, Inc.  

347 Main Street 
Oley, PA 19547 USA 

     610/987-3298 ~   Fax: 610/987-6007 
  
 E-mail:  office@ernstlicht.com      www.ernstlicht.com      
 Mon– Fri  9-5pm                   
 Saturday 10-2pm                   Ernst Licht, Owner  

     THIRSTY THURSDAYS 
                 
         EVERY 4TH THURSDAY OF THE MONTH  
      FREE BEER SAMPLING 
 
                    SEPTEMBER 24– TBD 
   OCTOBER 22– MISSOURI’S  
      BOULEVARD BREWING COMPANY  
             
        CHANCES TO WIN BREWERY PRIZES 

      DON’T FORGET EVERY THURSDAY :  
 
DINKE LACKER  DRAFT BEER IS ONLY $3.00 WITH 
THE PURCHASE OF A MEAL OR A DOZEN WINGS ! 
 

 GENERAL HANDYMAN 
 Painting,  

 light carpentry,  

 Plumbing fixtures, 

 Power washing,  

 Gutter  installation, 
cleaning, and repairs.  

Call for estimates on your 
home repair needs.    

Jeff Seitz 484-706-2398 
         RL member 

 Florist 

 Temple        
     Greenhouses 

      Specializing in plants  

           and silk flowers 

       4821 Eighth Avenue 
           Temple, PA 19560      

                 610-921-0791  

  GERMANIA 

   THIS SPACE AVAILABLE 
 
Contact brynlen@aol.com for advertising   
 information including rates. 
 
  

   Stammtisch 
 
The meeting days for Stammtisch (German Conversa-
tion Group) are the second Wednesday of each month, 
and the time is 6:00-7:00.   
We hope you will decide to come and have 
dinner and be a part of this fun group! The 
Stammtisch dates are listed in the calendar. 
             All are Welcome! 

 



Shillington Farmer’s Market, 10 S. Summit Ave., Shillington                 

 610-777-3919                       Th-Fr  7-7 & Sat 7-4 

                 

 

 

   SELF- 
   STORAGE          
   UNITS   &  
   GARAGES                
  AVAILABLE 
 
    EXETER/
 BIRDSBORO 
CALL FRANK KELLEY 

CLUB MEMBER 
      610-781-9211  

      ST. JOHN’S  
      LUTHERAN                 
       CHURCH 

521 WALNUT ST. 
Reading, PA 19601 

 

German Services at         
       11:15am 

 First Sunday of every month 
     Weekly English Services at   
       10:00 am 
 Visitors are always welcome! 

   “Kommt, es ist alles bereit!”   
Rev. Sonja Ware 

Services Center 
633 Court St. 

Reading 

Phone: 610.478.6136     Ex. 4 
kbarnhardt@countyofberks.com 
     www.countyofberks.com 
 

 

COMMERCIAL  
AND INDUSTRIAL 
DISPOSAL  
SERVICE 

              Lawley’s 
Disposal and Container 
 Service, Inc 
PO Box 778 
Leesport, PA 19533        
610-916-5999 
 

“Your Cans Are in Good Hands” 

  
www.Lawleysdisposal.com 

      

Kevin S. Barnhardt   
County Commissioner 
County of Berks, PA 

                   Membership Information             

              Mike Miller, Financial Secretary  
 

 If you have not renewed your membership for 2020 please do so as soon as possible. 
 Members MUST carry their cards at all times. 
 Membership cards MUST be used to at the door to gain access to the club. 

 If you volunteer for any events at the club you MUST be an active member. 

Thank you. 
 

MAIR’S 
Continental Motors, LTD 

             Specializing in repairs on German vehicles,  
                              Volvos and Subarus 

We Buy, Sell, Trade, and Tow all Vehicles! 
610-779-3555 

1455 Friedensburg Rd., Reading 
www.germanmotors.org 

 



 

 
 
  
               

 
                     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
J 

                NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING 

 
SMALL AD   $75/YEAR 

 

MEDIUM AD  $150/YEAR 

 

LARGE AD $300/YEAR 

Compliments of 
               ATTORNEY 
 ROBERT D. KATZENMOYER 
   Serving All of your Legal Needs 

                 
        2309 Perkiomen Ave., Reading 
                 610-451-9267 

                           Pennside Distributors 
               800 N. 25th St.   610-779-4120    
                          Reading, PA 19606                                                                                                                                                  
 Domestic, imported, and micro beers   
                     Premium cigars- great prices 
                           ~walk-in humidor~ 
            Pa lottery      fresh roasted peanuts 
 Where there’s never a charge for cold beer ! 
 

Sam and Carin stunz    -    co-owners 

   

You can listen to any of Dave Kline’s award-winning weekly radio 

shows and podcasts on-demand at www.mountainfolk.com 

 

There you’ll find options to listen and/or download shows for your 

enjoyment.  The shows include “Happiness”, a two-hour, weekly 

polka, volksleid, alpine and world music show; “Mountain Folk”, 

a one-hour, weekly show devoted to bluegrass, folk, old-time, 

mountain and outdoor-themed music; “Come On In My Kitchen”, a one-hour, weekly 

show presenting blues music and all of its derivatives; and “The Big Three-O!”, a one-

hour or more, ten-part series featuring music, history and interviews regarding the 30 

years of The Berks Jazz Fest. 

http://www.mountainfolk.com/


    Reading Liederkranz 
“Wo man singt da lass dich ruhig nieder; böse Menschen haben keine Lieder.” 

Website:  www.readingliederkranz.com                E-mail:   info@readingliederkranz.com   
Rentals:   rentals@readingliederkranz.com          Membership:  membership@readingliederkranz.com  
                      Mailing Address:  Reading Liederkranz, PO Box 4338, Reading, PA 19606-4338  

CLUB ORGANIZATION MEETING DATES & TIMES 

Ladies Auxiliary:   4th Friday of month at 7:00 pm—2nd floor 

Germania Soccer:     Annual Meeting—January 
Liederkranz Singers: Every Sunday 6-8 pm except when there 
is Brunch (then at 3 pm) 

G.T.V. Edelweiss Schuhplattlers:    Every Friday at 8 pm 

except no practice 3rd Friday of the month; Meeting 4th Thurs-
day at 8 pm 

Scholarship Committee: First Thursday of every month at 

7:00pm-  2nd floor 

Please participate in your particular division. If you do 
not belong to one and would like to  join, contact any offi-
cer for further information. 

                       

 Make the READING LIEDERKRANZ  

             Your Birthday Destination! 

   Members are welcome to raise a glass and enjoy a birthday drink on us. Celebrate your birthday    

   at the club and receive a complimentary drink, Wednesday, Thursday or Friday evening. If your  

   birthday falls on a Saturday through Tuesday, collect your birthday drink on the Wednesday  

   that immediately follows. A valid photo ID is required to collect your birthday drink.  

   

Achtung Members! 
Get online and support the Club by liking us on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, and much more! Share or tweet our posts! Tell 
your friends about us, or better yet, bring them up to the Clubhaus as Guests! All of the above items are simple and easy to 
use but helps the Reading Liederkranz tremendously! 
We are also looking for photos, documents, stories, and much more to help share with fellow members. Please start to send 
these items along with a description to info@readingliederkranz.com and we will add them to our website. 
By the way! Keep checking out our website. We are bringing more updates, member items, club information and more to the 
website. Please feel free to send any ideas or suggestions along with any general club questions to 
info@readingliederkranz.com.  
Thank you, 

Rick Dillinger, Trustee at Large 

                   NOTICE TO ALL MEMBERS  AND GUESTS 
 

                              ALL GUESTS must be  
                              accompanied by a member  
                  and MUST SIGN  THE GUEST BOOK.  
Guests are allowed three visits as a guest and af-
ter that must become members.  Also, please 
note that ONLY MEMBERS may purchase alco-
holic beverages. 
  

  

 

          OUR FIVE DIVISIONS ARE: 
LIEDERKRANZ SINGERS        G.T.V. EDELWEISS SCHUHPLATTLERS 
   GERMANIA SOCCER                  LADIES’ AUXILIARY                    EAGLES’ MOUNTAIN HOME 

Kermit is “In the Haus” 
Every 2nd, 4th,  and 5th 
Fridays of the month 
from 6-9pm. 
Come early to get a seat 
at the bar as they fill up 
fast! 
 

mailto:info@readingliederkranz.com
mailto:info@readingliederkranz.com

